MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, APRIL 28, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Thursday, April 28, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 13, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. That he attended a meeting yesterday with the Corps and DNR to discuss the sand dune and more breakwaters in the gulf. 2. Mentioned Capital Outlay money to start the levee on the north side of Grand Isle and install culverts on the eastern end of the island. 

3. Received all the permits for the new pumping stations. We are just waiting on the funding for the pump stations. 4. Received a $50,000.00 grant from Jefferson Parish which will be used to apply for grants for the levee district. 5. Will readvertise to install pilings and navigation lights on the breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. 
6. Have the permits for the Cheniere Bayou Thunder Project. Just waiting on funding to start this project.
President Camardelle stated that is in Baton Rouge monitoring the session and watching the Capital Outlay bill. He also met with the Corps and DNR for the levee and breakwater in the gulf. The commissioners will be in Baton Rouge early May for the ALBL meetings and will meet with Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron while in Baton Rouge and will also meet with COE at the meetings. Will call Scalise’s office and request funding for the pumps. Thanked JP Officials, Governor, Senator Connick, Representative Orgeron, Federal delegation, DNR, Town Officials and the Corps for helping with the recovery of the island. This is a slow progress but everyday the island looks better and is coming back. We will be adding rock in Caminada Pass to help with tidal issues. 
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the board and stated that he is still working with FEMA for Hurricane IDA and posted a position open in the port office for an Administrative Assistant Position. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:50 p.m.
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